
 
District N-2 

NS CONVENTION 
Yarmouth 

27 - 29 April 2018 
 

Agenda 
 

1. 08:35  DG Rhonda Trickett Called the Meeting to Order   
 

2. PCC Bob Lyle of Kingston lead us in the national anthems: O’ Canada followed by the Star 
Spangled Banner 
DG Rhonda called for the Lions Invocation in unison followed by 
Minute of Silence for Deceased Members of the Lions Family 
It should be noted that 49 clubs with 217Lions in attendance  
with 266 registered for the Convention.  

 
3.   WELCOME AND OPENING REMARKS  by DG Rhonda Trickett establishing protocol and 

thanked the host club Yarmouth for a great Meet & Greet and Dance last night. She also 
thanked everyone for coming noting that some have travelled great distances to be here to 
participate in the fellowship of Lionism. She thanked Past International President Clement 
Kusiak and his wife Lion Jeanne for coming all this way to be our guest speaker.  

 
Greetings   from our Guest Speaker PIP Clement Kusiak thanked Club Presidents for ensuring that their 

club banners were on display at the Convention. He found it impressive that so many club 
Presidents and Secretaries and Zone Chairs attend our Cabinet Meetings and Conventions to 
have input of how the District operates. PIP Clem explained how LCIF works; the money 
donated is used wisely. He commented that Lions are growing faster and bigger than any other 
service organization. LCIF wants to see Lions engaged and wearing their vests. It is important 
that people know what you are doing and that you are Lions. He and Lion Jeanne intend to 
spend the whole day here because he understands he will get a continuing education credit. 
Thank you everyone, have a great day. 

DG Rhonda thanked PIP Clem for his kind words.     
 
4. REMARKS CONVENTION CHAIRPERSON -  Lion   Fred Graham of Yarmouth welcomed all for 

coming and went over housekeeping giving locations for washrooms, registration cards and 
voting delegate cards at the back of the gym, location of the coffee break room, mentioned no 
smoking in the building so if you must smoke go outside. Those with Dietary restrictions identify 
yourselves to the servers; wear your nametag for all events. Happy Hour for the banquet 6 to 7 
this evening. Have a great day. Thank you very much for coming. 

 
5. ADDITIONS TO THE AGENDA:   Brigadoon, Camp Maxwell, Sight Conservation, Hearing & 

Speech and Environment & Catering Cook Book were added to the Agenda. 
Approval of agenda   as amended mvd by Lion Paul Burges of Windsor and 2nded by PCC Peter 
Reid of Eastern Passage/Cow Bay. Motion Carried 

 
6. DG RHONDA ASKED THAT ALL DRUG AWARENESS POSTERS  be brought to Lion Wendy 

Owen of Lawrencetown and Environment Photos to Lion Tami Maillet of Coldbrook for judging.  

http://www.lionsclubs.org/common/images/logos/lionlogo_2c.tif


 
7. INTRODUCTION AND BRIEF SPEECHES: 

Lion Curt Wentzell of Sackville introduced 1st VDG Perry Oliver of Sackville Candidate for DG 
1 st  VDG Perry  Thank you Lion Curt. I ask that all here support Lions Clubs, locally,  District and 

Internationally. Lions International is one of the greatest service organizations in the 
world and that is only because we make it great. Let’s make ours number 1, let’s stay 
number 1. I ask that everyone here support me in bringing N2 to being one of the best 
District in the organization and we can do that by remembering two words, “We Serve”. 

PCC Scott MacKenzie of Musquodoboit Harbour introduced 2nd Debbie McGinley of Milford Candidate 
for 1st VDG 

2nd VDG Debbie  It’s a great day to be a Lion. Wake up! Lions of District N2 we are making a 
difference. Each little thing we do is not so little to those receiving it. We are still the 
Best Kept Secret. We need to boast and brag but most of all we need to be proud. I 
look forward to seeing what more great things we can do. Remember to show off your 
purple. It is a great day to be a Lion. 

PCC Peter Reid of EP/CB introduced Lion Jane Gregory of Lawrencetown Candidate for 2nd VDG. 
Lion Jane  Good morning Lions. First of all I want to thank my home club for nominating me. I look 

forward to working with the District team and all of you having given me the 
opportunity. Together we can find more ways to find new members, retain the ones we 
have and make our clubs stronger. We need to target the youth by forming more 
Campus and LEO Clubs for they are our future. Remember my door is always open; I 
am never more than a phone call away. I now ask you for your support to make me 
2nd VDG for 2018-19. 

 
8. VOTING PROCEDURES:  Constitution/Bylaws Chairperson Lion Dave Manning of Milford 

reviewed voting procedures by duly certified voting delegates or their alternates. Each chartered 
club in good standing shall be entitled to 1 voting delegate and alternate for every 10 members 
or major fraction, 5 plus being considered a major factor, thereof based on the records of the 
CST on April 30 the year preceding the convention is held. In addition all PDGs in good standing 
in a club in District N2 shall be entitled to be a voting delegate at the District Convention. It is 
the responsibility of the club secretary prior to the convention to notify the CST of the names of 
the delegates and their alternates. The alternates only get a vote if the delegate is not here. 

 
9. START VOTING BY ZONES  Lion Dave Manning started by calling for Zones 1, 2, 3A, 3B and 4. 

 
10. APPROVAL OF  MINUTES OF THE WINTER CABINET MEETING IN WINDSOR – 

KL Bill Bruhm of Bridgewater moved and KL Kevin MacNeil of EP/CB 2nded approval of minutes 
as distributed to the clubs. Motion Carried 

 
 
11. OLD BUSINESS: 



(a) Winter Cabinet Report Windsor by Lion Paul Burgess –

 
DG Rhonda thanked Lion Paul and the Windsor Club for all the work they did in hosting the event. 

 
(b) District Golf Report Lion Fred Graham at Clare Golf & Country Club Date August 10/11/12; 

practice round on the 10th; registration this year is $100.00; 1st 140 golfers accepted; scramble or 
stroke play format depending on which you want to play; reminder booking of golf carts is your 
responsibility (only 24 available) – registration forms will be distributed via e-mail shortly – copy 
attached to end of these minutes 

(c) Necrology Service - PCC Bob Lyle start at 9:15 at Holy Trinity Anglican Church 
(d) Constitution & By Laws – Notices of Motion moved to after Luncheon at 12 b Lion Dave Manning  
    
12. ZONE CHAIR REPORTS:  Verbal and Turn in 

 



Zone 1 

 



 



 



 
 



 
 

 
ZONE 4 



 
    Respectfully submitted  ZC Peter Jeffery 
 
ZONE 5 – 4 TH  ZONE MEETING 
Zone Chair Marley Welcomed All Present Recognizing VDG Perry Oliver And PDG Bobby Dean And 

PDG Ralph Williams  
All 6 Clubs In The Zone Were On Hand.  
Motion - Lions Tom And Shirley - Approve Minutes Of 3rd Zone Meeting - Passed. 
Correspondance: 
- Lion Don Mc Bay - Acting President For Wolfville  
- Lion Dallas Moore Acting Secretary For Hantsport  
- Lions Foundation Of Nova Scotia - Lion Tom Supported By New Minas For Another Term. 
- Zone Chair 2018 - 2019 - 2 Candidates:  
Lion Bill Woodman From Port Williams And Lion Paul Burgess For Windsor.  
Presidents  Reports  
 1) President Darrell Steele - Canning - 6 Lions Total  
2) President Florence Vaughn - Hantsport - 8 Lions Total  
3) President Shirley Reid - New Minas - 7 Lions Total  
4) President Trish Hamm - Port Williams - 21 Lions Total  
5) President Dave Burgess - Windsor - 21 Lions Total  
6) Acting President Don Mc Bay - Wolfville - 4 Lions Total  
Some Highlights 
-  Club Involved In Setting Up A Campus Club At Acadia - Suppot Foster Children - Hosted Winter 

Cabinet - Hosted Zone Speakout - Provide Hospital Equipment - Tutor - Work With Valley 
Restorative Justice Program - Support Dg Fund - Provide French Books For 2 Schools French 
Program - All Ues Paid Up To Date.  

All Clubs Are Active In Their Communities Poviding Various Items Of Support And Looking For New 
Members.  

VDG Perry Oliver Spoke Briefly And Praised The Clubs. 
Zone Chair Election - Lion Bill Woodman Was The Winner.  



Buster Woodworth Trophy Presented To Port Williams. 
Total Lions In Zone As Of March 21 - 471 
Total Attendance To 4 Zone Meetings As Of March 21 - 209. 
Zone Chair Marlene Thanked All The Clubs For Their Support This Past Year. She, Also, Thanked Port 

Williams For Hosting This Zone Meeting . 
Zone Chair Congratulated Lion Bill For His Win And Hoped The Zone Would Give Him Their Support. 
Lion Tom Fisher, Zone Secretary 
 
ZONE 6 REPORT,  
The Lions’ clubs in Zone 6, Aylesford, Berwick, Kentville, Kingston and Coldbrook remain very active. 

Everyone is gearing up for a busy summer with  the Apple Blossom Festival, the Steer Barbeque, 
Gala Days and of course the Valley Drive-In all right around the corner. We continue to help those 
less fortunate in our communities and also other organizations such as Volunteer Fire Departments, 
Search and Rescue, Schools, Hospitals and Hospices that provide service to our communities. All 
Winter and Spring (and I use the term Spring very lightly) our clubhouses have been used 
extensively by community groups and youth programs. We will need to take action on membership 
at all clubs as we are down 9 since the Fall Cabinet. 

Respectfully submitted, Lion Mike Turner, Zone 6 Chairman 
 
Zone 7 Report                                                                              Convention April 27-29, 2018 
DG Rhonda, 1st Vice Perry, 2nd. Vice Debbie, CST John, PDG’s Zone Chairs, Lions All: 
Membership:   136 members, lost 1 member to death and 3 inducted in Feb. 
Our third  zone meeting was held on April 9th hosted  by  the Bridgetown Lions club with 47 Lions in 

attendance representing 4  clubs. 
We continue in our zone to collect eye glasses, hearing aids, stamps, ink cartridges and Cpap 

machines. 
Projects our lions were involved in over the last 3 months are as follows: 
Annapolis Royal 
Annapolis Royal donates  to  their local fire dept., local food bank, bursaries for local schools, 911 

civic signs, and their community foundation.  They have a Face Book website and E-Clubhouse 
website updated regularly. Donations:   $0000.00 

Bridgetown:  
 Purse and pie auction, Northwood In touch radio bingo’s and  Monthly Breakfasts.Donations: 

$0000.00 
Deep Brook/Waldec : 
Fidelis House, lunch program , memorial  trees, arthritis, lung ass., A.L.S, Cancer, 50/50 and radio 

bingo as well as community bingo’s twice a week.  The Deep Brook Lions is a big sponsor of the 
school.  

Donations: $5950.00 
Digby: 
Youth curling, local legion, museum, big brothers/big sisters, Bethany bin, feral cat group, radio 

bingo and youth literacy. Donations: $3638.00 
Lawrencetown: 
Catering for local fireman banquet, Open Arms (Coldest Night of the Year), Shinny hockey, and drug 

awareness poster contest. Donations:  $450.00 
Middleton : 
Community dinners, weekly bingo’s, school lunch program, Northwood In touch, support local youth, 

Camp Brigadoon, helped with Oil, food and gas credits. Donations: $29720.00 
Total Donations: 
$13,040.00 Respectfully Submitted: Zone 7 Chair Lion Tracey Carocci 
 



 
ZONE CHAIR REPORT ZONE 8 
Good morning Lions. 
I would like to welcome all the Lions and guests to Zone 8 this weekend. 
I would like to report Zone 8 has held Zone meetings in all of the clubs in our Zone this year. All Zone 

meetings have been well attended and productive. 
All clubs have been busy all year sucessfully raising funds for various projects. There have been a 

couple of tragedies in the area this year and the clubs were quick to support in any way they can. 
None of the clubs had any issues that were required to be dealt with outside the clubs themselves. 
Respectively submitted, ZC Andrew Goreham 
 
ZONE 9 REPORT - I Am Proud To Represent Clubs In Zone 9 
All Clubs Are Active And In Good Standing. 
Some Of The Fundraising Projects For The Last 3 Months Are: Xmas Tree Sales, Many Suppers And 

Caterings, Lasagne Sales, And Club Bingo, Garden Party And Lobster Raffle, Community Breakfasts. 
Radio Bingo Is The Biggest Fund Raiser For The Clubs. But Fought To Rebuild Its Hall After A Fire 
Destroyed Much Of The Working Room And Lost A Large Supply Of Bingo Material. 

Some Of The Service Projects Are: Donating Their Hall To Brownies ,Cubs, Scouts, Cadets And Other 
Community Groups, Providing Bingo To Residents Of A  Nursing  Home, Instalation And 
Maintenance Of The Northwood In Touch Emergency System. 

Clubs Have Made Sizeable Donations To:  A Community Health Center,  Construction Of School 
Playground . 

Donations To South Shore Health Foundation For A New Ultra Sound Machine.  Donation To School 
For New Gymnasium Scoreboard And Continue To Maintain A Community Swimming Pool  

Zone 9 Clubs Support All Areas Of Focus Selected By LCIF For The Next 100years.Some Examples 
Are: 

Hunger Relief With Support Of Food Banks, Food Hampers And School Meal Programs. In Fact 
Anyone Known To Be In Need. Vision By Providing Eye Glasses For The Needy And  Collecting Of 
Used Eye Glasses For Recycling 

Sponsoring Guides Dogs And Supporting Walk For Dog Guides. Envirnoment With Adopt A Highway 
Projects, A woodland Garden And A Large Park Constructed With All Natural Components. 
Conducting Bottle Drives 

Diabetes By Donations To Camp Lion Maxwell And Camp Brigadoon.  And Cavalcade For Diabetes. 
And At The Oct.3 Zone Meeting The Clubs Decided To Raise Funds In Support Of Childhood Cancer 

By Donations To The IWK To Assist Families Dealing With Necessary Expenses Incurred During 
Treatment Such As Travel, Lodging, And Medications. 

Youth Programs Include Providing Bursaries, Supporting Sports Teams Events, Chartering A Leo Club 
To Involve Youth In Service To Their Communities. Criticial If Lionsism  Will Continue To Solve The 
Problems That We Face In Our Word Today. They Will Be The Future Leaders Faced With 
Communitee And World Problems. 

Offer Youth An Opportunity To Expess Their Thoughts With Speakout . Peace Poster And Drug 
Awareness Posters 

Providing Schools With Books Supplied By 1st Book Canada  
Zone 9 Clubs Provide Assistance To Families Experiencing Tradegys In Their Lives. 
Lions In District N2 Challenge Clubs To Provide More Service By Awarding Points For Club 

Acheivements During A Lions Year. Giving Ambitious Clubs Incentives To Achieve. Some Clubs Take 
The Tiger By The Tail And Work To Achieve What Is Called The Best Club Contest. Club Visits Are 
Also Recognized To Bring Lions Clubs Together For Fun And Fellowship. Lions Like To Roar ,Eat And 
Exchange Ideas While Making New Friends.  Last Year A Club In Zone 9 Reached The Top Of The 
Points And The Best Club Contest. Also Another Club Made Visiting Clubs High On The List And 



were in the Visitation Contests Well A Year Later Looking At The Points In The Last N.S. Lion. The 
Top Club Is Top Again and Close To Top In Visitations, and Followed By Another Club From Zone 9. 

But Remember That One Lion Is No More Important Than Another. 
Even Though Membership Is Dropping In North America The Zone 9 Clubs Are Increasing In 

Membership. Through Membership Committees To Introduce The Public To Lions. Who We Are And 
What We Do To Serve Our Communities. Offering Them The Opportunity To Be Part Of A Lions 
Club. Engagement Being A Great Way To Plant The Seed Of Becoming A Lion. Many Clubs Rely On 
Non Lions To Complete Fund Raising And Service Projects. Prospective Lions Affiliated With Clubs.  

From 155 Lions 12 Months Ago To 176 Lions To The End Of March That Is A Net Growth Of +18. And 
More To Come. 

As More Of Us Come Together The Worlds Problems Become Smaller With The Power Of We, And 
Through The Power Of Action, We Provide Serve To Those In Need. We Turn Tears To Smile And 
Helplessness To Happiness. 

Be Proud Of Who You Are And What You Have Accomplished 
When There Is A Need There Is A Lion 
Remember That When You Respect Others They Will Respect You In Return. 
We Serve  100 Years Of Acts Of Random Kindness 
 
Yours In Lionism   Zone Chair Lion Peter Wagner 
 Lion David gave last call for voting. 
 
 
 
 
ZONE 11 REPORT 
 
As of 28 April 2018, with 98 Lions (a gain of 4), the clubs in Zone 11, are very busy within their 

communities, excelling at our motto “We Serve”.  Some of the projects the clubs are involved with 
are: 

- Installation and service calls for the “In Touch Emergency Systems” 
- Purchase boxes of food and donating to local High School food bank 
- Bingo 
- Monthly breakfast 
- 50/50 draws 
- Road Tolls 
- Dinning in the dark 
- Clubs working together holding  Casino Night raiser for cancer research 
- Scholarships for students with in our Zone 
- Collecting eye glasses and stamps 
- Dog Guide Dance 
- Tag Day just to name a few. 
The focus of all the clubs in Zone 11 is to help the needy families in their communities.  This has be 

accomplished through heat, rent and fulfilling requests made by needy families. 
We held our third and final Zone meeting, elected a new zone chair for lion year 2018/2019 and set 

the date for Zone Golf to be held in June 18. A number of clubs participated in Zone Dart’s and 
Zone Cribs tournament. This year Eastern Passage/Cow Bay Lions club were victorious in the Zone 
11 Bowling & Crib tournaments while Lake Echo won the Zone Dart tournament. 

 
 
Respectfully submitted, ZC Kevin MacNeil 
 



DG Rhonda reported that as of this morning our District was showing a net gain of 7 members and 
we now have 1777 members which is a great job by all the Lions here and in your clubs and she 
thanked us.  

9:45-10:00 BREAK 
 

13.    SPEAK OUT 10:00-11:00 Lion Debra Featherby 
ZONE REPORTS Continued 11:00am 
 
ZONE 10 REPORT,  
1. We held our last Zone Meeting on 19 April 2018 at Bedford Lions Club 
2. We have 215 members at present time. 
3. For Zone Speak-out we had four contestant. 

4. For our Zone Project we purchased 7 fans and toys for the IWK Oncology Unit which will be 
delivered in the next week. 

5. Zone Chairman for 2018-2019 will be L/Larry Kennedy from AFR. 
6. All clubs are busy with the projects within their clubs. I will quickly mention a couple of 

highlights from each club. 
7. AFR-a) Main fundraiser is chase the Ace 
         b) For over 50 years Halifax Visually Impaired Bowling has been a long running project which 

they shared with the former Halifax Lions Club. 
B’Bank-a) I inducted a new member two weeks ago 
              b) Main fundraiser is Chase the Ace 
Bedford-a) Donated $2,000.00 to the Air Cadets 
                b) Donated $1,000.00 to help a family with expenses for when they had to go to Toronto 

for their child’s surgery. 
Fall River-a) Donated $2,000.00 towards a dental bill for a resident in the community. Dental 

procedure cost more than $8,000.00 
                  b) Their main fundraiser is Wing Night which brings in over $500.00 a week. 
Hubbards: a) Main fundraiser is their fish fry on the last Sunday of the month 
                    b) They had a Dinner Theatre last year which was a great success and are planning on 

having another one. 
Sackville: a) Held an Information/Orientation Session with 25 Lions from the District in attendance. b) 

Held a Dinner Theatre with half of the profit going to the Sackville Library for the Youth 
Program. 

St Margaret’s Bay: a) Recently held a Road Toll with proceeds going towards their   Service Dog. 
Fantastic job St Margaret’s Bay!!  

 b) Donated $2,000.00 for bursaries to Sir John A  
 Spryfield: a) Gearing up for Pancake Breakfast, Road Toll and BBQ. 

b) donate for school bursaries  
 
Respectfully submitted ZC Jan Deveaux 
 
14. DISTRICT CHAIRPERSONS REPORTS : 

a. FINANCIAL REPORT  (Motion to accept) by CST John Macfie, 2nded by Lion Adrian Boudreau 
of Louisdale. Motion Carried – report attached at end of minutes 

b.  GLT Report - PCC Bob Lyle  
 
Our intent over this Lions year is to continue to promote our District N2 and the International 

Leadership programs. 
 
Information/Orientation Sessions 



All information/Orientation sessions were completed for the month of October 2017.  An extra 
Session was hosted by the Bridgewater Lions club facilitated by Lion Bill Bruhm. We also had 
an extra Orientation session on 24 March hosted by the Sackville Lions club with 25 in 
attendance representing 9 Lions clubs. Thanks to all clubs who hosted these six Orientation 
sessions.  There will be an Orientation session at the Sheet Harbour Club presented by PCST 
Lion Peter Jeffery on May 3, 2018 and an Orientation session will be presented to the River 
John Lions on June 9th 2018 by PCC Lion Bob Lyle. This will give us 8 sessions for 2017-18 
Lions Year. 

  
Officer Schools 2018 
Four classes will be offered: President, Secretary, Treasurer and Membership. 
May 5 Sackville Lions club 
May 12 Kingston Lions club 
May 26 Eastern Passage Cow Bay Lions club  
June 02 Bridgewater Lions club  
Refer to your DISTRICT DIRECTORY as a reminder of when the Schools will take place along with 

their locations. 
 
Zone Chairperson Schools 
We would like to have the names and info on each Zone Chairperson elect for 2018-19.  
The Zone Chairperson School will be held in Kingston Lions club this year on 16 June 2018. 
It is important for all Zone Chairpersons to attend this session. 
 
Club Quality Initiative   QCI 
It is hoped to do CQI Training for the Dartmouth Lions Club in May or June 2018. 
We presented an overview of the Club Quality Initiative in March to the Riverport Lions club and we 

will be doing a workshop for them sometime in the early Fall. 
  
Emerging Lions Leadership Institute  ( ELLI ) 
Five Lions from District N2 have applied and have been accepted for the Training through the 

Emerging Lions Leadership Institute to be held in Fredericton, NB on 5-7 May 2018. 
We congratulate the following Lions for making a commitment to attend and wish them every 

success in the training: 
• Lion Kim Stewart from the Wolfville Lions club 
• Lion Alexander Lich from the Parrsboro Lions club 
• Lion Wayne Yetman from the Sackville Lions club 
 
Refresher Training 
A 4 hour refresher training session was held for the Pictou Lions club in April to assist them in future 

development and successful operation as a club. 
 
USA/Canada Lions Leadership Forum 
The forum will be held on 20-22 September 2018 in Columbus Ohio with the theme of Building 

Teams Through Leadership. The forum will feature Fantastic Motivational Speakers, over 90 
great seminars and much more. 

Brochures are at the back of the room. 
  
Yours in Lionism, Lion Bob Lyle PCC, PDG, PCST, GLT District Coordinator 

c.  GST Report  
As this is the first year for the GST, it has been a year of explaining what the GST does.  
I sent out an email to all clubs, asking 3 simple questions: 



1. Did your club appoint a GST coordinator?  If yes, who is it? 
2. Did your club do a legacy project?  If so, what is it?  
3.  What service projects does your club do?  
I only received about 12 replies. Only 2 clubs appointed a club GST co-ordinator, 2 clubs did a legacy 

project and only 3 clubs did a service project. 
A service project is exactly what it says. Doing a service for someone else without payment. 
Doing a bingo or a breakfast is not a service project.  
Presenting the proceeds of the breakfast is a service. Building a ramp for a needy family is a service 

project.  
Lions, every club in our district does service projects. Service is what Lions is founded on. Doing 

something for someone else.  
Lions, continue to do your service projects that help your communities. Every club in district N2 

excels at our motto, We Serve. PCC Peter Reid, PDG  
 
 

d. SIGHT CONSERVATION  – Lion Russell Maillet of Coldbrook – Completed his 3rdInthe last 
two year of a 3 year term and has reoffered for the next 3 years and been accepted to 
continue. Over the past two years 10,382 pounds of eye glass cases have been collected. 
The return now will be over $0.06 per pound. Last year we collected 35,000 pairs of glasses. 
Total raised $316.43 used $172.98 in gas.  Turned in $143.45(net after taking out expenses) 
from the sale of Used Eyeglass Collection boxes. Would like to propose changing the name 
from Sight Conservation to Recycle for Sight.   DG Rhonda  advised Lion Russell to give his 
proposal to Constitution and bylaws Chair Lion David Manning for consideration.  

 
e. COOKBOOK/CATERING –  Lion Catherine Gibson of Stellarton – The book is now complete 

and includes not only recipes, including desserts, and quantities of supplies needed for 
preparation and catering to small, medium and large groups but also cooking times and a 
guide on how to do the place settings. The book will be available for downloading through 
the Hantsport Web site. This project began as I was with the Coldbrook Lions Club who 
helped as I developed this book. The Kingston Lions Club who does a lot of catering and 
community breakfasts and suppers also were a great help. As a result I present Kingston 
and Coldbrook Clubs with a copy. Also presented were zip drives to PIP Clem Kusiak and DG 
Rhonda. DG Rhonda thanked Lion Catherine for taking on this project and will make sure 
Lion Ken MacKenzie of Hantsport gets the zip drive to download unto their web-site. 

 
f. ENVIRONMENTAL & WEB PAGE  – Lion Tami Maillet of Coldbrook – 6 Photos were passed 

in.   The first place winner will go on to the Multiple District competition. 1st to Bridgetown, 
2nd to New Germany, 3rd to Mahone Bay. 

DG Rhonda thanked Lion Tami for your report and ensuring they were judged this morning. 
 
DG Rhonda asked that clubs present should come up front and claim their  GONGS . If not present 
she asked their Zone Chairs to pick them up. If any remain she will take them home and see that 
they are returned. 
 
PIP Clem Kusiak  – Spoke about how the LCI reports to be completed were about to be tweaked to 
make it easier on the club secretaries. Most of the information on your club is in a Microfiche file at 
LCI. Now with reporting online all the information is accumulated and thus easier to access. LCI can 
now tell what the rest of the world what we are doing. Recycle for Sight which your District is doing 
is a great program. DG Rhonda thanked PIP Clem Kusiak for his words of wisdom.  

 
12:00Break 



 
12:15-1:30 Noon Luncheon 

 
1:30  Reconvene Meeting 

DISTRICT CHAIRPERSONS REPORTS:  -continued 
 

e. GMT Report  - Lion Bill Bruhm   GMT Report to NS Convention, Yarmouth, 28 April 2018 
The focus of the work carried out this year has been on recruitment and retention. Since our 
Winter Cabinet Meeting we have worked with a number of zones to identify strategies and 
processes which will increase the success of our recruitment activities, while, at the same 
time, increasing the retention rates of our clubs. Using data provided by LCI and PDG Chris 
Lewis, Area Leader Eastern Canada, Global Membership Team, we have examined the reasons 
why people join Lions clubs and why Lions leave their clubs. Supporting District Governor 
Rhonda’s goals, we have also examined how we can increase the number of female Lions and 
the importance of being more family friendly. Two salient points jumped out for us: the main 
reason that people give for not joining Lions is that they haven’t been asked, and many Lions 
who choose to leave their clubs still have a favourable view of Lionism and indicate that they 
would consider rejoining in the future, if asked. Three three-hour workshops have been held in 
the District to date: Eastern Passage-Cow Bay, Bridgewater and Deep Brook-Waldec. 
Twenty-two clubs were represented at these workshops, with over 68 participants and 
observers. Attendees were provided with strategies and processes, as well as material 
provided freely by LCI which support recruitment and retention in their individual clubs. A 
fourth workshop will be held in for Zones 3A and 3B once we can identify a date. Budget 
permitting, workshops will be offered to Zones 1, 2, 4 and 8 in the fall. At this time I would 
like to thank the members of the Global Membership Team: Lions Wayne Sears, Steve Butler, 
Veronica Webb, Roger Carver and 1st VDG Perry Oliver. 
Vital Statistics to April 26, 2018 
New Members added: 146 
Deceased Members:            36 
Dropped Members:        -  125/113  if you disregard transferred 
- In Good Standing:                       73 
- Non-payment/:             15 
- Non-attendance  
-Transferred                       12 
-Other:             25 
Respectfully submitted, Lion Bill Bruhm, Chair, Global Membership Team 

Lion Bill has 10 Club membership kits with him if anyone wants them. 
 

TICKET DRAWS WERE HELD .  
King Lion Kipper of Lake Echo collected for Lioness Janet Macfie of Lake Echo won the Q-Bear 
Lion Kirk Longmire of Coldbrook won the small bear. 
Lion Barb Lyle of Kingston thanked Lions & Lioness for their continued support for Lions Quest  
 
 
DISTRICT CHAIRPERSONS REPORTS: - continued 

d. NOTICE OF MOTION –  Motion #1 DG Rhonda advised speakers could only speak once on 
this motion. Motion # 1  moved & 2nded by Lion David Manning and KL Kevin MacNeil of 
EP/CB. 
Whereas at the present time the duties and responsibilities of Zone Chairpersons does not 
cover the ZC’s duties regarding the death of a Lion in their Zone. 
Be it resolved that under Article X – Zone Chairperson – Duties & Responsibilities,  page 28 of 



the District N2 By-Laws a new subsection (n) be added to read as follows. 
Upon the death of a Lion in their Club the Club President or KL, should ask the family if they 
wish to have a Lions Memorial Service and to inform the Zone Chair of the family’s wishes. 
The Zone Chair should inform the DG of the death and if the family requests a Lions Memorial 
Service and take responsibility of organizing the service. 
If so doing the Zone Chair should inquire if the DG and/or VDGs are available to take part in 
the service. If the DG and VDGs are not available than the Zone Chair should lead the service. 
The Zone Chair may also ask PDGs in the Zone to participate in the service.  Motion Defeated. 
– 
- Motion # 2  moved & 2nded by Lion David Manning and PCC Peter Reid of EP/CB 
Whereas under Article II, subsection (2) on page 6 of the By-Laws of District N2 it states that 
nominations for zone chairman have to be received by the current zone chair either 
electronically or by Canada Post and whereas it is sometimes more convenient to hand deliver 
the nomination. Be it resolved that Under Article II, subsection (2) between the words 
received electronically and Canada Post the following be inserted “, by hand delivery or by”. 
Subsection (2) would then read in part “nominations shall be received electronically, by hand 
delivery or by Canada Post by the current zone chair at least”.  Motion Carried. 

  
 RESULTS OF VOTING FOR DISTRICT OFFICERS FOR 2018 - 19  Announced by Lion David 
Manning : 1st. VDG Perry Oliver elected as  District Governor; 2nd. VDG Debbie McGinley elected as 
1st. Vice District Governor an Lion Jan Gregory elected as 2nd. Vice District Governor. 
Lion David thanked the Lions of New Germany and Musquodoboit Harbour for helping with the 
election. Lions David and KL Dennis MacDonald of Shubendadie moved and 2nded that the ballots be 
destroyed. Motion Carried. 
 
 

f. DRUG AWARENESS  - Lion Wendy Owen announced the winners of the District Drug 
awareness contest as: 1st. Place Kayley Bainbridge $30 of Elmsdale District School $100; 2nd. 
Place Jessica Thompson $20 of Middleton Regional High School $75; and 3rd. Place Molly 
Howlett $10 of Centre Scolaire de la rivo sud $50. 

DG Rhonda thanked Lion Wendy Owen of Lawrencetown for all the work she put into this and noted 
that 20 posters were put forward for judging. 

 
 

g.  HEARING AND SPEECH  – Lion David Hunter of Chezzetcook. Boxes for collection of 
hearing aids are now available. "Key Message: Working hard to improve sound for all”.  On 
April 9th, I made a presentation at Bridgetown Lion's Club during the Zone 7 meeting. 
During this meeting I advised everyone there that this is not the end of the program, but 
rather the beginning.  Collecting hearing aids and notifying the public is the most important 
thing we can be doing now.  Remember we should be placing our boxes out in our 
communities.  I have photographed all the equipment that has come in to this point.  I also 
have a financial record to be handed over to the CST at the convention.  The program is seen 
as such a success that Dalhousie has donated a third room to the program.  They are very 
proud of the work the Lions have done to support such a cause.  "Now is the time for those 
clubs who still have monies pledged, that have not been honored, to kindly do so.  It is not 
to late for any club that would like to make a donation to do so. For more information you 
can contact Dalhousie School of Communication Disorders at 902-494-7052 and ask for an 
application for DHAAD Program. 
New Germany Lions club presented a check for $1,000.00 for the program. 
DG Rhonda  read a Letter of thanks from Dalhousie University re their Hearing Aid 
Assistance Program. 



 
h. DIABETES AWARENESS REPORT  - The Diabetes Awareness Newsletter, Spring issue has 

gone out in April 2018 to bring awareness of diabetes to the District N2.  This year newsletters 
I hope to continue provide interesting articles, Camp Lion Maxwell to include a interview of 
one of the Camp Councilor who started out as a camper, up and coming event, recipes and 
answer any question you may have. With the up and coming Lions Cavalcade on May 3, 2018 
a Diabetes Canada Clothes Line Truck will be taking in the Cavalcade to take donation of 
clothing etc.  Pins for sale of $4 and balloon will be on hand. Continue to forward information 
emails to the District N2. Respectfully submitted,  Lion Karen LaVigne. 

 
Checks for Camp Maxwell($1,200 from Beaver Bank/Kinsac and $500 from Barrington) and 

Bridgadoon ($2,000 from Beaver Bank/Kinsac and $500 from Deep Brook/Waldec) were 
passed in. Checks will be passed over at the Cavalcade for Diabetes. 

 
i. DISTRICT HISTORY REPORT  - The District History can be found on the Hantsport & 

District Lions Club website at  www.hantsportlionsclub.com  . As information is received we are 
including it in the History, and we are always looking for more information about our District’s 
History. If after viewing it, you feel that you might have some information that should be 
added to the History or even corrected please forward it to my attention. Some Clubs have 
provided me with such information as a list of all their Club Presidents and Secretaries since 
their clubs were chartered, brief histories of their Club along with lists of some of their service 
projects and fund raisers over the years, some also included the names/years/offices some of 
their members have held at the District level and all this has been included in the District 
History. The District History also includes the names of Lions who have received Lions 
Foundation of Nova Scotia, Lions Foundation of Canada and LCIF (such as Melvin Jones) 
awards, but we can’t up-date the names if we are not advised that someone received one.We 
are willing to include all this info, if it is provided to us, as it is all history of our great District. 
Yours in Lionism, Lion Ken MacKenzie, Chairman 
 

j. INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY REPORT 
Communications                                                                                                             I 
am frequently asked to forward email communications between Lions in our district 
District Website  I update our N 2 website with pictures and events as I receive them; 
however, only a small number of clubs send me photos. The latest DG Newsletter and NS Lion 
are made available on the website, along with issues from the past year. 
Club Websites  I check the websites of the five clubs in the Best Club Website contest 
monthly. They are all updating their websites regularly, but a few are lacking information in 
some of the categories that are judged for the contest. It might be worth reminding clubs at 
the beginning of next year’s contest to review the contest rules in order to ensure that they all 
have a shot at winning (and to help achieve the objective of quality websites for our district). 
MyLCI and Other Technical Support  I occasionally receive a request for MyLCI and 
technical support, but very few since my last report. 
Membership Reports  As of April 25, 2018, the Club Monthly Reporting History report on 
MyLCI shows that there are 5 clubs that last filed a report in February 2018, and 5 clubs that 
are more out-of-date. (My report to the Fall Cabinet showed that 9 clubs were more than a 
couple of months behind; so this is an improvement.) 
Respectfully submitted, Lion Sarah Hartman, District N 2 Information Technology Chair 

 
k. LEO`S REPORT   At the present time to the best of my knowledge our District N2 have three 

Leo Clubs active: Musquodoboit Harbour Leo Club, New Germanys Pride Leo Club, Parrsboro 
Leo Club. I have sent out a number of emails to all district N2 Lions Clubs and attached the 

http://www.hantsportlionsclub.com/


information that is required by LCI to charter a Leo club, I have received 2 Lions Clubs with 
interest to charter a Leo club Bridgewater Lions and Truro Lions club.  A Leo Club session was 
scheduled for April 7th, but it had to be cancelled due poor weather condition. I have tried to 
schedule the Leo session again and now waiting for a date sometime in May 2018.  11 Lions 
clubs have been interested in chartering a Leo Club over since 10 years and 5 Leo`s Clubs was 
chartered.  Coldbrook Lions closed their Leo Club charter 2017, Springhill close their Leo Club 
charter 2016 and Sheet Hbr Lions Club closed their Lions club during 2017 to the best of my 
knowledge. Coldbrook Lions CKRHS Kings Leo Clubs closure was caused by lack of parents 
interest, because parents are required to sign the youth application for Leo membership under 
18 years LCI requirement. Please Note the following: The District chair advisor do not receive 
any of the Leo Club reports, according to Lions Clubs International the sponsoring Lions Club 
Leo Club adviser and the Leo President is responsible for seeing that the Leo Club Officers 
membership list and member applications are turned in to the sponsoring Lions Club and 
sponsoring Lions Clubs secretary sends out those reports to LCI youth programs and a copy is 
held on file by the sponsoring Lions Club. The Leo MMR, a membership reporting Web site, 
allows  club officers to enter and track data about club members they goes to 
www.Leommr@lions.org and click "submit Reports "to access the site.  The sponsoring Lions 
club advisor and it`s Lions Clubs Leo committee and the Leo club Officers is required to follow 
the Youth programs standard Leo Club Constitution and Bylaws, the District Chair Lions 
Advisor is required to help the sponsoring Lions Club adviser, but when everything have been 
approved by LCI Youth Programs and the Leo Club have been Chartered, the sponsoring Lions 
Club becomes responsible for their Leo`s Club. I am hoping to see Bridgewater Lions Club and 
Truro Lions Club charter their Leo Club 2019. 
Yours in Lionism, PDG Lion Mark  
 
 

 
14. LCIF   from PID Jim Sherry read by DG Rhonda – 







15.    LIONS FOUNDATION OF CANADA  - Lion David Manning announced and awarded banner  
       Patches to the following clubs for holding Guide Dog Walks this year: Antigonish, Aylesford,  
Bridgewater, Canso, Dartmouth, Digby, EP/CB, Enfield/Elmsdale, Kingston, Mahone Bay, 

Musquodoboit Valley, Milford, New Germany, Sackville, Shelburne and Sydney. The following 
clubs also received Silver Patches: EP/CB, Kingston and Shelburne. 
N2 - Nova Scotia received the District award for conducting the most new walks in Canada. 
Donations were received as follows: $12,000 for an Autism Dog by Beaver Bank/Kinsac, $6,000 
for a CVC Dog by Coldbrook, $4,000 as 1 st  installment towards a Diabetes Dog by New 
Germany, $6,000 for a CVC Dog in memory of 5 Lions Club members who passed away this 
year by Deep Brook/ Waldec, $6,000 for a CVC Dog by Canning, $3,500 towards a Special 
Needs Dog by Chezzetcook and a donation from Lockeport. Totaling donations of over $37,500 
for Guide Dogs.  Thank you Lions for your overwhelming generosity. 

 
DG Rhonda asked the Sargent at Arms to bar the doors for the Rose Bowl.. 
 
16.   LIONS FOUNDATION OF NOVA SCOTIA  
Lion Jane Gregory on behalf of District Chair Tom Fisher 



 
 



 
    Lion Tom Fisher  
 
17.    CORRESPONDENCE CST John Macfie 

 
Letter of thanks from Dalhousie University re their Hearing Aid Assistance Program. 

          Letter of thanks from Dalhousie University Audiology Department 
Note received re. Lion Martin Fudge of Shelburne representing Nova Scotia on Team Nova 

          Scotia 5-Pin Bowling in Canada 2018 Special Olympics in PEI.  
 

 
18.    NEW BUSINESS: 

(a)  SIGNING OFFICERS  for 2018-19   moved & 2nded by ZC Peter Jeffery of  
     Enfield/Elmsdale and Lion David Diggins of Middleton that an account be set up for Lions 
     International District N2 at the Elmsdale Royal Bank and the signing officers be  
     DGE Perry Oliver, 1st DGE Debbie McGinley and CST Peter Jeffery. Motion Carried. 
     Asked that those clubs wishing to put ads in the District Directory notify DGE Perry as soon 
     as possible. 

 (b)  DISTRICT PINS  – Lion Ken LaViolette of Sackville passed in $203. From the sale of pins 
(c)  
(d)  
    

19.  ANNOUNCEMENTS 
a, Clubs- please pick up Drug Awareness Posters at the front. 
b, Clubs please notify DG Rhonda of voting delegates for the Multiple District Convention by 



             May 10. Voting delegates are not automatic. 
c, There will be a PDG Advisory Committee Meeting back at the hotel at 4:00 pm 
d, When meeting is over all members of the Yarmouth club are asked to come to the front. 

 
20 . ROSE BOWL – 1st with 2867 points Beaver Bank/Kinsac 

- 2nd with 2684 points Coldbrook 
- 3 rd  with 2313 points Eastern Passage/Cow Bay  

 
21.  CALL FOR ADJOURNMENT  – moved by ZC Peter Jeffery at 3:00 pm.  
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